










Match Committee Notes 

Monday, 10 February 2025, at 6.30 pm 

 

 

Present: Judith Lawton (Convenor), Tony Winters, Greg Buzzard, Jan Brown, Geoff Eyles, Jill 
McMeeking and Jane Carroll. 

 
Apologies: Nil, as all were present. 
 
Avenal Park Swiss Pairs 
Tournament: Arrangements in hand. 

Director confirmed – Craig Rodgers (Jane C will bring Craig’s lunch) 
Scorer – Craig and Jan and Geoff if he is playing. 
Prizes to be $60, $50, $30 (dependent on sections/numbers). 
Judith is to follow-up with the sponsor.   
 

Masonic Lodge Tournament: 
  Director – Moss to be asked; in the event he is unavailable, Marilyn to be asked. 
 Match Committee meeting to be held prior to this tournament, so nothing further at 

this time. 
 
Online Teams (NZ Bridge): 
 Recommendation from the Committee is not to promote this, given it is competing 

with our own Club night competitions.  Judith undertook to follow-up and see if they 
could be run on another night.   

 
Whitcombe & Tombs and Doris Hannan Series: 
 Complaints via word of mouth have been received about the proposed format.  Noted 

irrespective of the time of year, the series has not been well supported.  
 

Recommendation: This year the competition format provide for players to play with 
four different partners for the series, but there is to be no restrictions on whether they 
have played with that partner before.  To remain a handicapped series, as we are 
encouraging Silver Reserve players to play up. 

 
Directors: Not many qualified directors, and use of non-qualified directions on tournaments 

discussed.  Agreed we need to encourage those who are Directing to sit the exam.  
Greg is interested.  Urge people to take advantage of the information/support/training 
available via NZ Bridge. 

 
Formal Complaint re Player: 
 The complaint laid by a Director about a Silver Reserve player’s behaviour on a recent 

Tuesday night was read to the meeting.   Noted that Tony Winters as President had 
spoken to the person concerned directly about this at the first opportunity, and 
directed that they apologise to the Director.  The club is aware that, to date, that 
apology has not been received, but the behaviour has improved.  This matter to be 
referred to the Recorder (Tony Winter will do).  Pattern of behaviour is concerning, 
and to be watched. 

 
  



Non-playing Scorers for 10A and Above: 
 Noted the requirement of NZ Bridge is that a non-playing Scorer is required to be 

provided for these tournaments.  We did not do that last time – scoring was shared.  
Not sure what the concerns are around this.  Would limit our table numbers if our 
scorers cannot play.  Judith to follow-up with NZ Bridge. 

 
TWIG: Gore club is hosting this year.  Geoff Eyles to follow-up with information to support 

them.   
 
Murihiku Tournament:  
 S Strang to be approached re availability to be the Director for this tournament. 
 
Silver Reserve Handicaps: 
 Recommendation: 
 Those who have qualified for promotion, and declined promotion, are not to be 

eligible to win any series or trophies, as they are considered to be Silver players playing 
in Silver Reserve.  Handicaps will continue to apply for two years.  Those previously 
handicapped last year will continue to be handicapped this year. 

  
Silver Reserve Blockage: 
 To be discussed in full at April meeting dedicated to this situation. 
 Eunice Hewton Cup could be utilised as possible separate competition in this grade.  

Split off the division?  Is it big enough?  Further options considered – promotions to 
occur in October (away from the pressures of the end of the season – would have had 
10 rounds of pairs – definitely do’able).   

 To consider not allowing those who are effectively “Silver Players playing in Silver 
Reserve” to be allowed to play with Silver players in mixed competitions. 

 To ensure that the handicaps applied to those who have declined promotion are not 
advantaging them when they play in club handicapped tournaments. 

 To encourage ideas to come forward from the club for consideration. 
 All these matters to be raised at the April meeting. 
 
Next Meeting: Monday, 10 March 2025, at 6.30 pm. 
 
Closure: The meeting closed at 7.20 pm. 
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